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# Questions Answers 

1. For determining whether a client is new, does 
that refer to a new diagnosis or new to the 
provider agency? 

Report a client as “new” if they are new to your 
agency. This would include all clients with new 
diagnoses because they are new to receiving 
HIV care at your agency. Clients who were 
previously diagnosed and are new to your 
agency are also reported as new.  

2. We have a Part D program at our hospital, and 
clients are transitioned into our program when 
they age out of Part D. Should these individuals 
be reported as new clients?  

Report a client as “new” if they are new to 
receiving HIV care at your program. If your 
agency has another operationally separate 
program, the client would be considered new 
to your program if they transition in. Contact 
the DISQ Team for assistance if you need help 
determining what to report.  

https://targethiv.org/DISQ

